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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 14th January 2014
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mr M. Benson 



       Mr. P. Dennis

                                       Mr R. Maycock
                                       Mr R. Piper



       Mr. K. Smith

1295. Declaration of Interest.
          Mr. Smith declared an interest in the Bere Alston United Football Club.
1296. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Lamb drew members’ attention to the proposed radical changes in Tavistock. The most controversial of the proposals is to remove the car parking around the Guildhall and replace it with open space green area and walkways where people can relax. There is one month for the community to put forward their views.
2. Mr. Smith said that his brother went to work this morning across The Down to find it not gritted. Clerk to contact Mr. Doswell to confirm that the appropriate gritting procedure was followed.
3. Mr. Benson has had a copy of an email Mr. Lansdell sent to Devon County Council General enquiries and Roads. It reads as follows, “The drain at the junction of The Down and Edgcumbe Terrace, Bere Alston is now completely blocked with gravel that was left piled at the road side at the completion of resurfacing in Pentillie Road. This heap has been reported to yourselves, West Devon Borough Council and Bere Ferrers Parish Council but nothing has been done to remove it. The inevitable has now occurred, the recent heavy rains have washed the gravel the short distance into the drain which is now completely blocked, causing inconvenience to pedestrians and cyclists in particular as well as other road users.
Please arrange for this drain to be unblocked as a matter of urgency and for the remaining gravel, in various heaps in the vicinity of this junction, and other debris which are now washing down Church Hill, to be removed with a minimum of further delay”.
4. Mr. Benson also asked the Clerk about the saga of the pick up truck dumping bottles in the bottle bank. The Clerk explained that a parishioner had contacted her regards the Fosca van dumping these bottles every Monday morning and on one occasion a neighbour who works nights came out to remonstrate with the workmen. Mr. Benson investigated and it was denied by Fosca that it was their van. The Clerk now has the van number and has emailed West.Devon again.

5. Mr. Dennis reported pot holes at Drakes Park, Chapel Street and down at Denham Bridge.
1297. Matters arising from the minutes of the 12th November.

Matters arising 
Minute 1231
The Cycle track Bere Alston: this is a matter of an insurance issue to be cleared up.
Minute 1236 Cemetery inspection: all jobs on the list have been cleared.
1298. Financial Statement. 
(a) The Clerk presented the financial statements for November for the Cemetery. Mr Benson proposed acceptance seconded by Mr Dennis.
(b) The Clerk presented the financial statements for November for Recreation. Mr Lamb proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Dennis.
1299. Annual Review Football Club Agreement, Bere Ferrers Villagers Agreement &  

Bailment Agreement, Allotment Agreement.
Mr Lamb raised an issue with payment dates on the allotment agreement as this office does not accept payment until the first of April. The date should read, ”must be paid by no later than the 25th April”.

Discussions took place regards Bere Ferrers Football Club and no action required on this 

agreement.

Discussions took place regarding the Bere Ferrers Villagers agreement. This was recently signed but the Bailment agreement was never completed as it required a list of equipment at the Recreation Field Bere Ferrers.

This committee has reviewed the above agreements and actioned any necessary 

changes.

1300. Update on strip of land on edge of play area adjacent to Bere Alston Village Hall.
Mr Benson informed committee that the Tamar Community Trust will be bringing a group of people over on Saturday the 18th January at 11.00am to clear and do a litter pick. There has been a request for refreshments and this is being arranged with Mrs. Boot-Handford at Hope Cottage.
1301. How to determine objective recommendation to use workman or continue grass 
cutting playing Fields and Dog Exercise Field.
The sub-committee has now met twice to discuss the remit of the grass cutting. There is still more work to be undertaken on the cost and workloads, this is work in progress.
1302. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation Parks & Play Areas.
         
Bere Ferrers Recreation Field All equipment OK.
 Grass field grass a bit long but acceptable.
 Cycle Track OK. Noted that long grass/weeds have recently been cut in and 

around cycle track, and on bank sides of small football pitch.
Bere Alston The Down Play park OK. 
Grass field grass reasonably close cut and in good condition.
 Cycle Track Ok puddles growing in size. 
Access past football pitch at back of field to public footpath-gravel helping to prevent mud. One small central section of plastic grating has been inserted.
Garage next to Pavilion-Small piece of panelling broke away from the apex fill.
Non burning residuals and other rubbish from bonfire in a heap near side- needs clearing 

up and properly disposing of.
Sarah Park Waterlogged (ankle deep) at edge of chipping area end of zip-wire. 
Junior swing- one swing seat and chains remain absent.
 Entrance gate-needs to lift slightly to insert securing bolt. 
Wood chippings-need raking back under swings (especially Junior swings which have a 9” to 12” hollow).
1303. Correspondence.

Miss Gay Allotment plot Bere Ferrers
Miss Gay has informed this office that she is leaving the area and relocating to Wales and so her family will be looking after her plot until March then it will become vacant. There is a problem as Miss Gay has sent an email stating that her ex- boyfriend has piled manure all over the plot and she wishes it removed. The Assistant Clerk sent him a letter asking him to remove it; he has also been into the office asking to take over this plot.

I have explained that as long as there is no one looking for a plot at the end of March then we can agree a change of tenant. But as he already has a plot priority always goes to a new tenant.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.50pm

Signed this day 28th January 2014.  
Chairman…………………………….

